DRAFT -- The Township annual meeting started at 1:00 pm CDT with Mr. Behrens calling the meeting to Order. There were 16 Residents in attendance and 1 guest.
Clerk Report - Mr. Behrens asked whether he should read meeting minutes from the 2011 annual meeting or people could review them in the handout. Motion made by Mr. Hanson to accept the meeting minutes as passed out and no verbal reading necessary. Motion seconded by Mr. Tweite motion carried unanimously.

Treasure's Report – Ms. Lisa Baldus gave the treasures report
Motion made by Mr. Tweite to accept the treasures report. Motion seconded by Mr. Hanson.  Motion carried unanimously.
Moderator Selection – Mr. Behrens called for nominations for a moderator. Mr. 
Wharton nominated Mr. Glen Larson with Mr. Tweite seconded the
motion.  Mr. Hanson made the motion to close the nominations, seconded was 
Ms. Baldus. Vote Occurred. Mr. Glen Larson was elected moderator and took over running the annual meeting.

Gopher Bounty – The current bounty is set at $2.50 for pocket and $.50 for striped gophers. Motion was made by Mr. Tweite to leave the 2012 values the same as the 2011 values. The motion was seconded by Mr. Till. The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Tweite asked if the legislature had put any other bounties out, like coyotes. Clerk responded that he had called MATS and Gary Pederson and nothing had been passed to this date.

Web Site – Mr. Tweite made the motion that the Kalmar web site (www.kalmar.govoffice.com) should be made the official web site for the township for posting. This web site besides the Official newspaper and the Posting board at the town hall should meet all requirements. Mr. Hanson seconded, motion carried.
Official Newspaper – Motion by Mr. Tweite to make the Rochester Post Bulletin as the official newspaper and keep the Byron Review as a courtesy. Mr. Voll seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The Clerk was directed to keep watching the Olmsted County Journal to see if they became certified and to see if the township could save money.
Mount Hope Cemetery – Mr. Behrens read correspondence from the Mount Hope association asking for Kalmar continued support. Motion made by Mr. Till to contribute $500.00 to the cemetery association and second by Mr. Quam.  Motion carried unanimously.
Tree Removal – Mr. Hanson gave the report on tree maintenance, a trimming and a clearing list was created after a drive thru on the roads. Mr. Jim Wharton was going to handle the small trimmings and Mr. Michael Logan would be hired to do all the boom truck work. The amount of tree trimming in 2012 should be remarkably reduced unless bad weather occurs. No Action Required.
General Fund – The recommendation of the township board to keep the levy for the general fund at $60,000.00. Motion made by Mr. Wharton to accept the recommendation and seconded by Mr. Tom Larson. Motion Carried unanimously.
Discussion: The Clerk explained what came out of the fund. Mr. Wharton asked what kind of expenditures came out of the fund. The Clerk listed some of them as examples.
Fire Department – Mr. Behrens introduced Mr. Jeff Thorpe (Byron Fire Chief) and stated that the fire department was asking $44,851.41.  Mr. Thorpe explained how the requested value was decided on (there was a handout attached to the agenda) and how many calls the fire department had and what type. A status of the renewal of the legal contract between, Byron, Salem and Kalmar for the fire department services was given.
A general discussion enthused on how to track what we put in to it each year for expensed bills.

Motion made by Mr. Hagre to have the treasure create a general ledger entry in the computer accounting software to track these expenses for our third and seconded by Mr. Hanson. Motion Carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Mr. Till to accept this value, second by Mr. Hagre, Motion carried unanimously. 

A presentation and request was made to put up Fire Number signs at the driveway entrance to all houses in Kalmar. They would be blue with white lettering and there would possibly be opportunity to work in conjunction with Salem if they passed it later that night. There has been a general turnover in firefighters and a lot of young people don’t know the general layout of the township and old landmarks. They rely on GPS today and that has issues with loss of reception and not being accurate. It’s to expensive to upgrade the GPS to what the sheriff’s department uses. A general discussion enthused on cost, location, who was putting them in, who was maintaining them, etc.  A big discussion was on cost.

Motion made by Mr. Tweite to table this to the 2013 annual meeting and work up the costs and numbers needed. Motion died due to lack of a second.

More debate enthused on cost, cost of maintenance, right of way.. and cost.. Mr. Sirek asked if $20,000 was enough, the supervisors said the first estimates showed it was. Mr Sirek said he wasn’t a fan of that value Mr. Larson asked for a member of the audience to call for a motion to end the discussion. Motion made by Mr. Tweite to end the debate and put the question to a vote. Motion was seconded by Mr. Tom Larson. Motion carried on a 8 for and 3 against vote.

Motion made by Mr. Bier to empower the supervisors to implement the sign program and not to exceed $20,000.00 dollars.. Motion was seconded by Mr. Till. Motion carried on a 8 for and 6 against vote.

First Responders – Mr. Behrens stated that the first responders were asking $3,939.64. Mr. Behrens then went over the number and type of calls and explained how the value requested was decided on (there was a handout attached to the agenda). 
A motion was made by Mr. Voll to accept this value, second by Mr. Till. Motion carried unanimously.
Chloride – Mr. Hanson stated that the cost of chloride was basically holding the same and it was going hand in hand with the amount of gravel used. Discussion was on type of chloride and also cost. Mr. Larson stated that he was very pleased with how the township had been applying it in conjunction with the new road rock. Mr. Hanson stated that Kalmar was only one of two townships still providing this service to its residents and with the reduction of Landfill money from bypass that the amount of chloride applied was going to have to change. A long discussion enthused about what the residents wanted and some options were discussed, including applying only in the center of the road and not applying it.  Mr. Sirek asked about other options, stating he doesn’t want salt. Mr. Wharton discussed what was available for options and discussed how other townships had faired using them. The general consensus that residents still wanted it applied. 
Motion was made by Mr. Quam to continue the Kalmar program to apply chloride to all residences, intersections, bike trail crossings and any other area that the supervisors deemed a safety issue, second by Mr. Voll, Motion carried unanimously.

Road and Bridge – Mr. Hanson went over the amount of road work to be done in the upcoming 2012 year. There was going to be an annual spring road inspection to find any issues that winter caused. He discussed the status of the county line road, bridges on state repair list and 60th avenue.
Motion by Mr. Sirek to set the road and bridge levy at $180,000.00, second by Ms. Baldus, Motion carried unanimously. 
TCPA – Mr. Behrens gave the TCPA status and that he would not be the clerk anymore as they where switching the meetings to  the daytime. He would hand it off to one of the supervisors to attend each month and that TCPA doing better or at least even.  Mr. Behrens reminded residents that TCPA now had moved to the Rochester Township town hall. No action required.
Recycling Day/ Recycling Center – Mr. Hanson gave the Recycling update  and review the Landfill and burner status that was presented to the board in February. The township should expect about the same revenue. The county was going to start mining the landfill for recycling metal and shredding existing stuff that was to big to burn before. They then would haul it back to Rochester, burn it and haul it back out.

Motion was made by Mr. Till to have the Supervisors continue offering the program rebate next year. Second was made by Mr. Wharton and motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Tweite made the motion to raise the coupon value at $125.00 and start the new campaign on May 1st, 2012 and ending on Dec 31st, 2012.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Till, Motion carried unanimously.  .  
Set Next Annual Meeting –. Motion was made by Mr. Bier to have the next annual meeting at 1:00 pm on 3/12/2013 and General elections to be held at 3:00 pm till 8 pm, and seconded by Mr. Wharton, Motion carried unanimously.

Other new business –   There were no other new business items presented at this time.

 Adjournment – Mr. Tom Larson made motion to Adjourn, the Motion received a second by Mr. Till, Motion carried unanimously.
2:50 pm CDT

Respectively submitted by Terry Behrens

